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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Proposed Ordinance:
	2003-0123
	Date:
	March 18, 2003

	Attending:
	Paul Reitenbach, King County DDES
Kevin Wright, King County PAO
	
	


SUBJECT:

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0123 adopting amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies; adding a new policy to support ongoing water supply planning and development; ratifying the amended Countywide Planning Policies on behalf of the population of unincorporated King County.

BACKGROUND:

The Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) is a formal body comprised of elected officials from King County, Seattle, Bellevue, the Suburban Cities, and Special Districts.  The GMPC was created in 1990 in response to a provision in the Washington State Growth Management Act (GMA) requiring cities and counties to work together to adopt Countywide Planning Policies (CPPs).  Under GMA, countywide planning policies serve as the framework for each individual jurisdiction’s comprehensive plan, and ensure regional consistency with respect to land use planning efforts.  The GMPC drafted the CPPs, which were then adopted by the King County Council and ratified by the cities.  Changes to the CPPs are recommended by the GMPC, adopted by the King County Council, and ratified by the cities.

GMPC Actions
On September 25, 2002 the GMPC adopted Motion 02-4 recommending the adoption of a new policy (FW12c) related to water supply planning and development.  The issue of regional water supply was raised during discussions related to the adoption of new household and employment targets for the region, and was offered in the spirit of ensuring ongoing infrastructure planning efforts. The proposed new policy is consistent with existing policy direction in the CPPs related to water supply planning (Policy CO-5).
FW-12c
Ensuring sufficient water supply is essential to accommodate growth and conserve fish habitat.  Due to the substantial lead-time required to develop water supply sources, infrastructure and management strategies, long-term water supply planning efforts in the Region must be ongoing.

SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0123 would amend the Countywide Planning Policies by:

· Adding a new policy, FW-12c in support of an ongoing discussion related to long-term water supply planning.
Additionally, the ordinance would ratify this change on behalf of the population of unincorporated King County, as required by Countywide Planning Policy FW-1, Step 9.  Amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies become effective when ratified by ordinance or resolution by at least 30% of the city and county governments representing 70% of the population of King County according to the Interlocal agreement.  A city shall be deemed to have ratified the countywide planning policy unless, within 90 days of adoption by King County, the city by legislative action disapproves the Countywide Planning Policy.

POLICY DIRECTION

Countywide Planning Policies

CO-5
Water supply shall be regionally coordinated to provide a reliable economic source of water and to provide mutual aid to and between all agecnies and purveyors.  THe region should work toward a mechanism to address the long-term regional water demand needs of all agencies and water purveyors.
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